
PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL MEETING 
St. Cecilia Church 

September 2, 2020 
 

Opening Prayer 

Attendees: Father Leo, Father Seth, Michael Case, Chris Jermann, Deacon Jack, Matthew Waldman, 
Steve Brezny, Bob Davis 

Agenda: 

1. June Minutes 
a. Approved 

2. Reviewed Reports 
a. Matthew Waldman has been taking on a larger role with the Liturgy Committee. 
b. Visitation Ministry has been on hiatus during the pandemic. Homebound can now be 

visited however, guidelines need developed and who will distribute and interest in 
receiving Communion. Janet Sheehan and Deacon Jack will coordinate this effort. May 
need additional ministers if need increases.  

c. SVDP - Garnett Purnell and his family have been putting together the monthly 
sandwiches. Limited home visitaions. Discussing how to handle Walk for the Poor on 
Saturday, September 26. 

3. Old Business  
a. Parish Directory – on hold for now due to pandemic. 

4. New Business  
a. None at this time. 

5. Father’s Report: 
a. Latino Ministry – Parish is trying to reach out to Hispanic families through school and 

throughout Parish. Suggestion by Laura Kreber to survey the Hispanic school families 
about what the Parish can do to assist them. In addition, reviewing the Baptism register 
and contacting those families to get them involved. There are other Diocesan efforts 
locally and nationally that are happening to gather information. Would like to get 
Hispanic representation on the School Board and on the Parish Council. 

b. Strategic Planning Committee was created for the Parish but has been unable to meet 
due to the pandemic. Father wanted to know if the PPC would be able to become more 
involved with the committee. Both have similar interests that need addressed and it 
makes sense to have joint discussions. 

Next meeting is October 7, 2020. 

 


